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April 2019 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am writing to consult you on some of the changes we are proposing to make to the school uniform 
for Castle School. 
 
To strengthen our identity as Castle School, from September 2019 we propose to introduce the 
new school logo but still maintain red tops in primary and black tops in secondary. 
Following feedback from parents and carers, we plan to replace the v-neck jumpers with v-neck 
sweatshirts.  There will also be a sweatshirt cardigan option for primary pupils.   
There will be no change to the black trousers/skirts and white shirts and polo shirts will still be 
worn. 
 
I understand that many children will still have uniform with plenty of wear left in it, therefore 
should the proposal go ahead, we would phase it in as follows: 
 

● September 2019 - July 2020 uniform with either badge – NCEA or Castle - could be worn  
● September 2020 all pupils would be required to wear uniform showing the Castle badge. 

 
We welcome any feedback you may have relating to the proposed changes, please e-mail 
admin.cs@castle.ncea.org.uk before Monday 13th May. 
 
Thank you in advance for your co-operation in this matter and your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Sara Wild 
Principal – Castle School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


